Operations Committee Minutes

June 9, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Connie Hines and Karen Wagner
Employment Opportunities at MVAC
MVAC Food Hub will be working with area small farmers that will be selling produce to MVAC to repackage and sell to institutions.  The building is being renovated.  A variety of seasonal jobs will be available including Food Hub Manager, Produce Truck Driver, Supervisor, and Packer.

Continuous Improvement Customer Comment Cards
Heather Gleason distributed the customer comment cards that have been updated by the Continuous Improvement Team.  Each WorkForce Center will be provided a comment box and brochure holder for each computer station in the resource room and each staff desk.   
Workforce One Rewrite

Heather Gleason reported that the new WorkForce One will be launched Labor Day weekend.  Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason, Kathy Leiferman, Andrea Weier and Sara Carrigan will complete train-the-trainer sessions in July.   Local staff will be trained August 19-21.    

Training Day

Heather Gleason reported that the next Training Day will be scheduled for late October or early November.
Tour of Manufacturing

The Tour of Manufacturing is scheduled for Thursday, October 23rd from 12:00 – 6:00 p.m.  There will be specific outreach to area high schools to engage students in the tour.  The committee is working on recruiting local manufacturers to participate in the event.  
Job Fair

Connie Hines reported that the Fairmont Job Fair was last week.  There were 38 employers present.  The event was well attended, employers talked to many job seekers and gave out a number of applications.  
Migrant Seasonal Farmworker 
Karen Wagner reported that the Migrant Seasonal Farmworker Program is seeking participants. Discussed connecting with local MVAC offices. Nancy will send the county contact list and suggested that DEED staff present at a future MVAC staff meeting.
Staff Change

Dick Joerg will be retiring July 7th.  Katie McNair has been hired as the new DVOP serving New Ulm, Mankato and Faribault through December.  Mark Schultz was hired as the new Labor Market Analyst.  

Voiceover IP

Karen Wagner reported that the Mankato WorkForce Center will be getting Voiceover IP.  

Federal Grants
South Central College is responding to a statewide TAACCCT grant to build the capacity of the college to provide training in demand occupations.  South Central College is the lead applicant in this proposal focusing on manufacturing in the areas of welding, machining and mechatronics.  The workforce partners role could include a navigator, apprenticeships and data management.      

Deb Shirk from MN DEED is writing a statewide H1B grant in the healthcare field focusing on long term unemployed.   

Southern Minnesota Professional Network Training
Diane Halvorson reported that the next Southern Minnesota Professional Network Training Day is scheduled for Tuesday, October 7th at Country Inn and Suites in Mankato.  Staff from Southwest, Southeast and South Central will be invited.  It will be similar format as the previous training.
Teen Parents

Nancy Haag reported that the Department of Human Services will be providing funding for Teen Parents through December 31, 2014.

Safety Concerns

Nancy Haag reported that staff have had concerns with safety. MVAC has looked into a panic button system.  Managers discussed not meeting with clients when alone in the office, leaving doors open when meeting with a customer of concern, and diffusing the conversation.  There was discussion about how to address it in local offices.  
Workforce Innovation Opportunity Act
Diane Halvorson reported that WIA Reauthorization could pass under the Workforce Innovation Opportunity Act.  

CAP

Diane Halvorson distributed the Cost Allocation Plan for all three WorkForce Centers.  Some minor changes were made and will be sent to DEED.

Meeting adjourned. 

